MINUTES OF MEETING FROM THE HUGHENDEN VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE HELD ON 6th October 2014 AT 2000HRS

	Present
	Michael Sole
Dylan Jones

Christine Powell

Judy Biggs

Ian Stern
Jill Graves

Al Bowyer

Joan Steele 
Roger Thyer-Jones 

Andrew Flint 

Angus Idle
Louise Jones
Jill Thompson
Bev Beveridge

Janet Idle

John Morby
Tony Konieczny 


	Chairman

Secretary

Bookings Secretary

MS Society

Public Member

Art Club

Fund Raising 

Valley Friends 

Martial Arts Representative

HAGA 

Residents Association
Community Shop
Community Shop

Project Manager
Residents Association

Conservation Group 

Trustee



	Apologies 
	Neil Bellamy

Bob Hawkins

Diana Gibbons

	Football Club

Treasurer

Pre-School




	ITEM
	

	Item 1 – The Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction

Michael welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

	

	Item 2 – Apologies
Apologies were declared, acknowledged and recorded. 

	

	Item 3 – Apologies 
Apologies were declared, acknowledged and recorded. 
	

	Item 4 -  Record of Minutes from the last Meeting 

The minutes of the previous meeting held in October 2014 were discussed and agreed. 
	

	Item 5 – Matters Arising from the last Meeting

Michael was going to look at the possibility of relocation the notice boards to the foyer. He has investigated options but there was no obvious alternative. Jill suggested the space above the coat hooks. Michael will concider what is possible for that area and report back.

Dylan was to investigate the coat of just removing the speed bumps. Dylan reported that it would cost £4000 to just remove the bumps. It was agreed that Dylan should arrange the removal of the bumps as soon as possible.

Michael was to send a letter of thanks to the National Trust to thank them for their help in cutting back the long grass. Michael has now got the contact details and will write a letter soon.

The piano repair to the wood work would be carried out by a local joiner and Dylan is to purchase a piano cover.

Item 6 – Chairman’s Report

Michael reported that he had received a letter from the shop and Residents Association (RA) requesting financial assistance for the cabin project that would provide covered seating during the winter. Since the request the project was being supported by Local councillor (£1000) the Shop (£500) the RA (£500) and the Parish council (PC) had pledged £2500 on the basis that the village hall matched their donation. Michael asked for the committee’s views on donating and match funding the PC.
A round table discussion was held with many views and concerns being raised. The discussion covered (but not limited to) the ownership of the cabin, the role of the village hall and its constitution, the support of a community project, the perceived high cost for the length of the project, the resale opportunities costs, security, insurance and planning. At the end of the discussion Michael reminded everyone that this was a community project and that the Village Hall committee has not received a request like this before from the community. Fund raising for the VH relies on the community and the VH should not look at the request as a business investment where a return could be gained but more of a community project that provided on opportunity and amenity for the village. Failure to support this project might hinder our fund raising opportunities in the future.

Michael informed the committee that due to the strength of opinion both for and against this project, the vote would be held in private via an email. Michael would ask the committee to respond to his email and the results would be communicated via email 

Roger highlighted the hard work that had been undertaken by the shop committee and recommended a vote of thanks to the shop. All agreed and it was suggested that this could be highlighted at the AGM. 

 Item 7 – Treasurers Report

With Bob absent, Dylan read out a report that had been prepared by Bob and passed around the accounts detailing transactions since the last meeting.

The report highlighted that October had been a good month for the income and there was nothing further to report, other than the end of year accounts were now with the auditor.
· Virgin Money       £70,783.53
· CAF Bank            £9,511.17
· Total                    £80,125.22
Item 8 – Secretary’s Report

Dylan informed the committee that he had submitted the appeal against the building rates applied by WDC and that he would be advertising the Village hall AGM in the coming days.

Diana has agreed to supply the food for the event and Michale agreed to arrange the drinks. Michael requested suggestions for a speaker. The National trust will be approached to give a talk on the night.

Item 9 – Maintenance Report

Bev informed the committee that the trees had been inspected by John Morby and were healthy.

Bev was asked to go ahead with the replacement door for the boiler room.

PAT testing had been completed by a local electrician

.

Item 10 – Booking Secretary’s Report

Christine advised the committee that the bookings were still good. 

A discussion was held about the fireworks at a local event not running to schedule and upsetting neighbours pets. Christine will make a note of the incident and insist that the time table is adhered to at the next event.

However there is still a requirement to resolve the audio issues.

Michael explained that several committee members were researching solutions with third party companies and would have a solution shortly. In the meantime Bev had checked the system and was working.

Item 11 – Future Events/Fund Raising/Village Day 2014
Al informed the committee that the Potter Quiz on 18th October was well attended and a good noight was had by all. Circ. £500 was raised on the night.

Posters for the Xmas Bazaar will be placed around the village in coming days.

Xmas Dinner dance on the 20th December will follow the format of last year’s event. Caterers will be providing the food on the night.
Item 12 – Shop 
Louise gave an update on the plan to redevelop the football club for the permanent shop (now known as the Pavilion).  WDC has now agreed that only a written report will be required from them on the plans. This will cost £180. Due to the time it has taken to agree this cost with WDC it was agreed to postpone the planned EGM on the 18th Nov until we had the report available.
Any Other Business (AOB)
The following items were discussed as any other business:

John Morby raised his concern that the numbers were dwindling at the conservation group and requests some help. He stressed his commitment to the project but needed more support. 
Diana has requested help setting up the bazaar on the evening of the 21st November.

Bev requested a date for trhe switching on of the Xmas lights. A discussion was held and it was suggested to combine the possible opening of the new community Cabin with the switch on. Bev was requested to approach Phil Morgan to test the lights.

Joan asked why the small village hall was only £2 cheaper than the large hall. We were advised that the running costs for both halls were very similar.

Andrew informed Bev that the stage curtain needed re hanging in one area.

Ian informed the committee that the resurfacing of Coombe lane had removed the white line outside of his property. He has been in touch with Highways to have the line replaced.

Angus showed the committee a short story by Frances Wilding on growing up in Hughenden. £5 per copy 

· Forthcoming Dates for the diary:
Xmas Bazaar                    22nd November 2014

Village Hall AGM             1st December 2014

Xmas Dance                    20th December 2014
Item 14 – Date of Next Meeting

The next monthly would be the AGM on Monday 1st December 2014 @ 20:00hrs 2014 
Michael thanks everyone for their time this evening and the meeting closed at 21:27
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